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Licensing Act 2003 —
Representation in respect of Temporary Notice

Details of person or body making representation
Your Name: Nigel Rixon

Your Address: Force Licensing Department
Mansfield House

74 Belgrave Gate

LEICESTER

LE1 3GG

Details of premises representation is about

Name of West End Club

Premises:.

Address of 188 Ashby Road

premises: Coalville ‘
LEICESTERSHIRE
LE67 3LB

Name of TENS | Christopher O'Brien
applicant

Date of Event 27 November 2016

Date application | 11" October 2016
received by
Police

Please tick one or more of the licensing objectives that your representation
relates to.

Prevention of crime and disorder X
Public Safety

Prevention of public nuisance
Protection of children from harm
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Please summarise your concerns about this application:

| write in my capacity as Force Licensing Manager for the Leicestershire Police on the
authority delegated to me by the Chief Constable.

| am of the opinion that granting of this application would undermine the licensing
objectives of the Prevention Crime and Disorder and the Prevention of Public
Nuisance. The premises are in a populated residential area, to be open throughout
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the entire night is
a) without president in the area and
b} would I believe cause unnecessary disruption to the sleep of local residents.

As a result of my concerns | have conducted a level of community consultation to
gauge any issues related to the premises which may not have been reported to me,
this has resuited in the following reports:-

1 resident reports there have been noise issues through the summer particularly on
weekends.

1 resident reports problems with noise associated with the club and drunk persons
fighting as they leave the premises.

1 resident reports loud music which goes on all night and shouting and swearing
coming from the club.

1 resident reports noise from the club most weekends, which spills into the street and
the side of the club and issues with drunk people shouting and swearing.

There is further consultation ongoing given the issues highlighted but within the time
scales this is what has been gathered thus far.

In light of the fact that residents are already reporting issues with noise and drunken
behaviour | believe the grant of this application would severely undermine the
licensing objectives of the Prevention of Crime and Disorder and the Prevention of
Public Nuisance.

Furthermore this is the same night which has previously been held at Ibstock Working
Men'’s Club which has had issues of noise & disorder asscciated with this event. The
change of venue for the event does not mean the event will be better run or
organised.

Sergeant 2172 Wadsworth can provide an overall statement covering the highlighted
concerns as a result of the consultation.
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‘Nigel Rixon

Force Licensing Manager
Leicestershire Police

14t October 2016




